
    INTERLACHEN TOWN COUNCIL  

2nd COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT 

 PUBLIC HEARING  

 THURSDAY, JULY 7, 2022 – 6:00 P.M. 

   DICKERMAN BUILDING 

CALL TO ORDER 

Chairperson Costanzo called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm. 

ROLL CALL 

Council Members present were, Chairperson Judi Costanzo, Beverly Bakker, Joni Conner, and Carolyn 

Meadows. Carolyn Bennett was absent. Mayor Larsen and David Fox, from Fred Fox Enterprises were 

present also.  

COUNCIL CHAIRPERSON:  JUDI COSTANZO 

Chairperson Costanzo dispensed with the formalities and turned the meeting over to David Fox, from Fred Fox 

Enterprises, Inc.  

COUNCIL DISCUSSION: 

Discussion and Consideration of the FFY 2021-2022 Small Cities Community Development Block 

Grant Application. 

Mr. Fox stated that this is the second public hearing for the C.D.B.G. Grant. 

Service Area #1 consists of replacing the air compressor at the Grassy Lake water Plant, which is over fifty 

(50) years old, which results in inefficient operation of the hydropneumatic tanks. The new air compressor 
will allow for improved water plant operations. The proposed budget for Service Area #1 is $43,000.00.

Service Area #2 consists of installation of an altitude pressure valve and three (3) pressure reducing valves 

on the elevated storage tank at the Tremont Water Plant to allow for more consistent system pressures. The 

proposed budget for Service Area #2 is $124,000.00.  

Service Area #3 consists of paving 1,280 LF of Cornell Street, which is an existing dirt road extending from 

Cline Avenue to Victoria Avenue. This project will address the ongoing runoff and erosion in this area. The 

proposed budget for this project is $352,600.00.  

Other proposed costs are $78,400.00 for engineering and $52,000.00 for administration. The application is 

for $650,000.00 with the Town match of $25,000.00. 

Unmet need service areas are the paving of Kindall, and Brandt Streets and Victoria Avenue. 
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Public Comment 

 

No one from the public were in attendance. 

 

Mr. Fox asked that the record reflect that the newspaper ad was incorrect. Service area #1 should have been  

listed as Service Area #2, and the amount for Service Area #3 should have been $352,600.00. 

 

Council Member Bakker moved to approve the FFY 2021-2022 Community Development Block Grant  

Application. Council Member Meadows seconded. Motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote of the Council.  

 

            ADJOURNMENT: 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:10 pm. 
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